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MINUTES
3rd March 2015
12:00PM

MEETING ROOM 4 RPCH
Present:
Lesley Hutchinson (Chair)

Ron Wood (Vice Chair)



Merrol Hay (Secretary)

Carole Wood


Kathleen Walker


Susan White


Roy Collier



Matthew Hay



Denis Kossick




Apologies:
James White, Ron Sabiston, Elizabeth Walton, John Stephenson, Phil Vaughan
Merrol explained that Phil Vaughan was recovering from major heart surgery but was recovering well and getting some mobility back. Lesley asked Merrol to send her Phil’s address so that she could send him a get well card on behalf of the group.
1.1 PMS to GMS contract:
Approximately 12 years ago the Government introduced the PMS contracts (Personal Medical Services) into general practice. Until that time all practices were on a GMS contract (general medical services). Practices had the option whether to remain as GMS or move to PMS. All practices in Redcar except one made the switch. The purpose of the new contract was for practices to provide more tailored services for their patients over and above the GMS contract arrangements. To facilitate this, practices were given ‘growth monies’ to implement and fund the new services. Ravenscar employed a Nurse Practitioner with our growth fund. We had to submit a business plan with clear objectives and report on this annually. Over time with the introduction of Direct and Local Enhanced Services, the difference in service delivery between GMS and PMS had reduced. Last year NHS England announced that they would be reviewing PMS contracts, the outcome being that all practices would have an equivalent GMS baseline budget whether they were GMS or PMS. This has basically meant that PMS practices are losing their growth budget, which for our practice is a significant reduction in our budget. We are reverting back to GMS later this year and the reduction to the budget will be recovered over 7 years. Merrol explained to the group that the practice would still be financially viable but we may have to cut some services that were previously offered as PMS as we simply will be unable to afford them anymore. Nothing is definite yet as to how this will ultimately impact on the practice and Merrol will keep the group up to date on developments at each meeting.
1.2 EPS – Go live 26.2.15

The Surgery went live last month. Since the meeting Merrol has had an update from the admin team and the Hospital Pharmacy on how the EPS is running. She also sought clarification on Ron’s question about what happened if one of the repeat meds was a 3 monthly issue rather than a monthly one. (Merrol had explained at the meeting that these would be split, however she has since been informed that this system is not advised.) At this early stage patients will not actually see any difference at all in the way they obtain their repeats. They will still have to request them in the usual way. This was not our initial understanding of the system and Merrol asked if this was therefore just an exercise in moving towards paperless prescriptions. The pharmacy agreed with this but stated that due to exemptions this was a flawed system and they anticipated that it would eventually be withdrawn. The surgery reception staff are actually finding that EPS is creating more work and confusion around issues, we wonder if it would be better asking patients not to sign up to this?  Merrol will keep the group updated on developments and problems faced and will also report on the CCG significant event system of any errors.
1.3.
Year End QOF Catch Up

Merrol just let the group know that the surgery would be doing their last minute mop up of outstanding reviews etc. during March. 
1.4
CQC Inspection
 The Surgery went through their CQC inspection in October 2013, we were one of the first in the area. We scored as outstanding and our results are on the CQC website. Late last year CQC increased the number of standards set, introducing a new system KLOE (key lines of enquiry). As we were inspected on the old system we have been informed that we will have to be inspected again. Once again the surgery is working to ensure all the new standards are implemented. 
1.5
Log-In screen Promotion

Lesley ran through exactly how to use the log-in screen and what info needs to be input. It was suggested that the screen may be in a bad position – not everyone notices it. Might be better on reception desk however depends on the wiring – Merrol will look into this. Suggestion that it could be advertised in the Newsletter. Lesley said she would be more than happy to come in and demonstrate how to use the screen to patients waiting. Matty Hay said that he had already shown a few patients how to use it and he thought it was very good. 
2.1 
Ron – Arriva Update

Ron has telephoned Arriva to find out why there is not a bus service that runs directly to the hospital entrance at JCUH. Arriva stated that there is no demand for it (apparently Ron is the first person to ever ask) and therefore it would not be commissioned.  Ron said he will bring it up at the next Healthwatch meeting. Merrol suggested a petition. With regard to the distance between the station hospital drop-off and the main entrance, there is an issue around restricted access. JCUH is aware of this and are looking into a scheme to cut through from the station, utilising the staff car park and moving that elsewhere.
2.2
PLACE update

Nothing to update, next meeting is at Prior Northallerton 12.3.15. No date yet for Carter Bequest, Guisborough or East Cleveland. Report will be produced when all inspections are in.
2.3
Self Help BP Machine for warfarinised patients

The surgery has looked into this and taking warfarin has no effect on the BP reading whatsoever.

2.4
MIU letter amended

At the last meeting John suggested that we amend the MIU misuse letter to include a paragraph that lets the patients know that we are only looking at misuse during surgery hours, that they are fine to use it when the surgery is closed. The MIU letter has been altered as advised. Roy raised a cause for concern; apparently he has heard pharmacy staff advising patients to use the MIU (this is during surgery opening hours). Merrol will be discussing this with Dr Boyd.
2.5
Promoting drop-in clinic treatable conditions.
Merrol let the group know that Andrea is working on this at the moment and creating up to date notices. The surgery will also look at making the poster advertising the clinic more visual.
2.6
Action Plan

For advertising the PPG there was suggestions for an awareness group, the group promoting themselves in the surgery, a press release. This will be discussed further at the next meeting.

Merrol explained that the website is currently being updated.

With regard to re-election of the chair position. Merrol just reminded members that if they are interested to e-mail her directly. If anyone puts themselves or someone else forward she will put it out to the group for vote via e-mail and announce the results at the next meeting.
3.
Up to date Notice Board
This was a point raised by John via e-mail. As mentioned previously, Andrea is now addressing this issue.

4&5.
Covered above

6. 
Clinical Services


No suggestions this meeting

7. 
Any other Business

· Ron attended the local safeguarding children presentation, he found this very informative.
· Podiatry appointments – For appt info a patient needs to phone the one life ct in M’Bro however the phone there rarely gets answered and you cannot make a repeat appointment over 4 weeks in advance. The surgery sends the referral to one life and one life send the patient the appointment. One life is exceedingly busy and therefore it is difficult to reach them by phone. The reason they don’t take bookings over 4 weeks in advance is also due to being busy. Not much the surgery can do to alleviate this.
· Newsletter – Surgery currently working on their page. Lesley wants to include thanks to the new group members in next edition, she also suggested that the surgery include a piece from surgery staff explaining what they do in a day. The group liked this idea. Merrol to action  
· Lesley asked group if they felt the meetings should be 2 monthly or 3 monthly. Merrol had asked Lesley to bring this up as she was not sure there was enough to fill an agenda every 2 months. The group voted that they would prefer to keep the meetings as every 2 months. It was agreed however to change the meetings to 10am rather than 12 noon.
Date and time of next meeting:
5th May 2015 10:00am
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